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DHS Secretary Kristi Putnam 
Office of the Secretary 

P.O. Box 1437, Slot S201, Little Rock, AR 72203-1437 
P: 501.682.8650 F: 501.682.6836 TDD: 501.682.8820 

We Care. We Act. We Change Lives. 
humanservices.arkansas.gov 

February 23, 2024 

Jim Hudson, Secretary 
Arkansas Department of Finance and Administration 
1509 West 7th Street, Room 401 
Little Rock, Arkansas 72201 

Dear Secretary Hudson: 

On behalf of the Department of Human Services (DHS), I respectfully request a release of 
Restricted Reserve Fund to pay for required state matching funds for a newly authorized federal 
program to be administered by DHS, in partnership with Arkansas Department of Education. 

DHS is requesting the amount of $2,900,000 to pay for required state matching funds to support 
the State of Arkansas’ participation in the Summer Electronic Benefit Transfer (Summer EBT) 
Program for Children newly authorized by the USDA Food and Nutrition Services. DHS 
estimates the total administrative cost of the program to be $5,686,678 with 50% federally 
funded and 50% matched by the state. The total requested appropriation for issuance of benefits 
and program operations is $50,555,398.   DHS will deposit the proceeds into a newly created 
paying account for tracking and reporting. 

Thank you for your assistance. If you need additional information, please contact Misty Eubanks, 
DHS Deputy Secretary for Operations & Budget and Interim Chief Financial Officer (CFO), at 
501-320-6327.

Sincerely, 

Kristi Putnam, Secretary 
Arkansas Department of Human Services 

KP:mbe 

cc: Robert Brech, Administrator 
      DFA – Office of Budget 

BA: 0710
FC: NEW
Fund: PWE9600
CI: 590:00:47
FA: HHS
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